MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, NOVEMBER 12, 1996.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Janet Riggs with Councilmembers Ted Miller, Ray Gibson, Mike Receveur and Clerk Treasurer Jack Sprigler attending.

Minutes of the October meeting was read by Councilmember Ted Miller. On call of the roll the Council approved the minutes as read (4-0).

Council President Riggs opened bids for the Utility Backhoe which was declared surplus property at an earlier meeting.

Bids submitted for the Backhoe:

| Leonard Reece | \$ 1,600.85 |
|---------------------|----------------|
| C. 011is | 4,500.00 |
| C. L. Brear | 1,599.00 |
| Lyle Cole | 4,656.00 |
| Jedco Farms | 3,139.95 |
| Bob Wright Concrete | 3,550.00 |
| Mark Banet | 4,175.00 |
| Dale Harty | 7,150.00 |
| L.D. Cole | 4,351.00 |
| Gary Langley | 2,225.00 |
| Office of Sheriff | 1,861.00 |
| Craig Bishop | 1,250.00 |
| Al LaFountaine | 4,265.00 |
| | |

The Council by a vote of 4-0 accepted the bid of Dale Harty for \$7,150.00

President Riggs then opened bids of the 1984 Buick Marshal car which was declared surplus property due to the purchase of a new car.

Bids submitted for the car:

| 180.00 |
|--------|
| 50.00 |
| 501.00 |
| |

The Council by a vote of 4-0 accepted the bid of Pat Foust for \$ 501.00

The Council approved (4-0) the removal of a tree located on the Town right of way on Clark Street (Ollis property).

Irvin William was present to question the Council on the opening of alleys along Harrison Street to provide access to the Owen property. Mr. William stated he did not believe the previous survey was correct. Councilmember Ted Miller advised William that a surveyor has been contacted to review the previous surveyor's drawing but that the Council has not received a reply. Council will act after receiveing this reply.

THe Council approved (4-0) an expenditure of \$2,500 to be used for a water study for the IURC to be conducted by Edwardsville Water Utility in order for Greenville to obtain wholesale water rates from Edwardsville.

The Council accepted a proposal from D. Cristiani for field work to be done preliminary to re-design of US 150 at Borden Road. (4-0).

MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, November 12, 1996 (Cont'd).

Council approved (4-0) the purchase of 2-way radios for use by the Water Superintendent and Water Utility Operator. $(L_0 + L_1)^{-\frac{1}{2}}$

Council approved (4-0) the purchase of a Radar Unit and Mobile Phone for the Disaster Coordinator.

Other matters coming before the Council - Approval granted (4-0) for:

Transfer Ordinance 1996-04 (Town).

Marshal Bond.

CApital Improvement Plan.

Council approved claims for the Town/Utility (4-0).

No further business coming before the Council, Ted Miller motioned for adjournment, seconded by Ted Miller.

Janet K. Riggs
Janet Riggs, President of the Council

ATTEST:

Nack Sprigger, Clerk Treasurer